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2021/22 to 31/3/2022 2022/23

Allotment Expenses

Expenses   850.00 1265.20 850

Transfer to Sinking Fund

657.30

2138

Transfer from Funraising 255.00

Expenses Total 850.00 2177.50 2988

Income

Rents 2200.00 1720.00 2200

Fundraising/Donations/Grant 1807.50

788

Income Sub-Total 2200.00 3527.50 2988

Net Cost 1350.00 1350.00 0

Earmarked Funds as at 31/3/2022 £657.30

Allotment Committee Accounts 2021/2022



           Watlington Parish Council

Parish Clerk:  Kristina Tynan


Present:

Committee:

Kirsty Robinson-Ward, Josh Robinson-Ward (Co-Chairs), James Tappin, Stedge Fanning, Fergus Lapage, James Tappin, Johanna Hoffbeck, Gill Bindoff
WPC Representatives: Ian Hill 
Plot Holders: Hilary Bennett, Isobel Simpson, Angela Lambert
Officer:  Kristina Tynan

01/22
Apologies for Absence

Gerald Short, Roger Beattie, George Bruce.
02/22
​Declarations of Interest
JT declared an interest in Agenda Item 4:1 as he is the contractor carrying out the work.
 
03/22
Approval of Minutes of the 9th December which were received by Council on 11/1/2022
   Resolved: That the minutes of the 9th December 2021 to be agreed as a correct record and to be signed by 
one of the co-chairs.
04/22
​Management Issues
1. Water System Update - This project will be completed by the end of the week. There was discussion on the state of the road from Love Lane and that it is not suitable for cars at present due to the height in places. All backfilling will be done by hand. It was agreed to close the gate at Love Lane and put up a sign stating this. JT said that the path will drop in time. It was noted that 5 new troughs are needed for the new taps and KT and JT will liaise and order these.
2. Inspection Update – JRW and GS conducted an inspection of plots on 3rd April 2022 and a report was sent out to Members. Tenants with plots of concern will be contacted regarding these. (A copy is held on file in the Parish Office). JH said that in the dormant season tenants would be better using green compost on their plots. It was noted that there should be a review of how plots are managed.
3. Seed Swap Event feedback – KRW said that this went very well and a total of £74 was raised. There are seeds left over and this will be put in the library with a donation box. She said it was unfortunate that the drawing class could not go ahead due to the person organising it contracting Covid but that it was a lovely social event.
4. Clean up skip feedback – The clearance went well but there was more to remove than expected, the net cost to do this was £399. It was noted that this is not something we want to do every year. It was mentioned that there is still rubbish on plots but that some plot holders consider them useful items. It was also noted that when digging plots there is glass, pottery etc being found. The committee will monitor the rubbish issue. It was agreed to look at the Tenancy Agreement to see if we add a clause about items on plots and also that everything should be removed when a plot is given up.  This can be discussed at the next meeting.
5. Review of no dog’s rule- This was discussed, and it was agreed to continue with No Dog on the Allotment rule.
6. Compostable toilet (funding available) – JRW had sent out a paper with the comment’s allotment holders had sent in both negative and positive (copy held in the Parish Office). It was agreed that the majority of tenants were in favour of this. A number of people had offered to be on the cleaning rota.
It was noted that there should be no smell and keys (or a keypad) would be used.
RECOMMENDATION TO THE OPERATIONS COMMITTEE:  That a compostable toilet to be put in at the allotments (position being discussed) and that this issue will be reviewed once it has been in place for one year. A grant has been secured from the National Lottery so there is no cost to the WPC.

7. Communal Shed (funding pending) – JRW and KRW to follow up the grant with out District Councillor. It was thought that it should be 10ft x 6ft. [Post Minute Note: SODC Grant has been approved] 
8. Road Repairs - RB had obtained a quote for 6 tonnes of road planings which would cost £250.  However, it was thought that the whole road through the allotment needs sorting out. Quotes for contractors will be sought and then a proposal can be sent to WPC to consider.
 Paths
Path at the bottom of Spring Lane– It was thought that a spring-loaded gate on the entrance at the 
bottom of Love Lane allotment would be a good idea.  KT to obtain a quote. Some chainsaw works are also needed in this area.
Recreation End – It was noted that there is gap in the hedge with wire fencing that children are climbing over and this needs addressing.

Path from new Development – GB flagged this up with the committee as when the new 
development is being built there should be a change to a shared cycleway pathway from the development to the school, recreation ground and then into the town. It was hoped that Beechwood Estates would give permission for this to go over their land, but they have refused this. There may 
need to be a corner of the allotment used for this to happen. However, there are no details or plans as yet. When a surveyor attends, he will look at the linking of footpaths and we will then be able to see the implications for the allotments. OCC are responsible for footpaths. When we have plans this can be discussed further.

9. Newsletter 


Items to add:

1.Remind plot holders to get rid of unwanted items.

2. JH to write an article on green composting.


The next Newsletter will be sent out next week. JRW said that if anyone wishes to write and submit articles, 
they are welcome to do so.
10. Allotment number signs – It was agreed that this would be a good idea. Suggestions were made for potential workshops to do this, and materials would need to be agreed. It was noted that in previous times all plots had signs. 
11. Bee update (currently no bees on site)- It was noted that one plot holder is allergic to bees, and they should carry an epi-pen when at the allotments. There were no issues with the bees last year. Martin will put a sign up when the bees are on the allotments.
05/22
 Allotment Finances  
1   Budget Update 2020/2021 and Budget 2021/2022 – This is shown on the next page. KT reported that financially the allotments will have more money in 2022/23 than in previous years as the WPC have now made this a zero budget, any money raised is available to be spent. Any unspent money will be earmarked. At the 31/3/2022 Allotments Earmarked Funds are at £657.30.
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2.  Any items that need to be purchased? As noted above, five troughs needed, and this can be added to the project cost.
3. Long term expected costs – It was noted that the fencing needs looking at and possibly replaced. This needs to be costed up.
4. Water bill – KT reported that we had been in credit and the amount spent 2021/22 was 127.36. JT has sent a meter reading to KT who will report this to Castle Water.
06/22
 Waiting list Update 
There are seven people on the waiting list. GB has said some of his plots will become available once he’s had time to sort them out.
07/22
 Date of Next Meeting
​
 Scheduled Meeting Date: Monday 18th July 2022
08/22
Any Other Business


Compost – Compost can be collected from Benson. Also SODC use to give out free compost before Covid. KT 
will find out if they will be doing this again.

THERE BEING NO OTHER BUSINESS THE MEETING CLOSED AT 9PM

1 Old School Place, Gorwell, Watlington, Oxon.  OX49 5QH.  Tel:  01491 613867. Email:  wpc@watlington-oxon-pc.gov.uk     
Minutes of the Meeting of the Allotments Sub-Committee


Held on Monday 4th April 2022 at 7.30pm 


 in the WEST ROOM 
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